REPOSITORY NARA Colly Park

COLLECTION RG 326 51-58 Senting

BOX No. 141 (NN3-326-93-010)

FOLDER MRA 7 Huerbonne

P

August 1, 1951

Dear Mr. Secretary:

On behalf of the Atomic Energy Commission, I wish to express to you our deep sppreciation for the splendid job performed by
Lieut. General Elwood R. Quesada, USAF, as Commander
of Joint Task Force Three, the organization which
carried out the Department of Defense-Atomic Energy
Commission atomic weapons test program at Eniwetok
Atoll this Spring.

The gratifying results obtained from these tests, designated "Operation GREENHOUSE", were due in very large measure to General Quesada's capable leadership of the many varied groups which comprised the task force. The willing cooperation which he and his staff extended to all members of the Commission, our staff and our contractor personnel was of great assistance to us in the collection of vitally needed scientific data.

Our conviction is firm that a responsible task was very creditably accomplished by General Quesada, not only to the benefit of all groups participating in the test program, but also to the United States as a whole.

Sincerely,

BEST COPY AVAILABLE

UNITED STATES ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION

Gordon Dean Chairman

Honorable George C. Marshall Secretary of Defense Tests - Green Laure